
Fairfield Township Police Department 

Monthly Report:   
July 2023 

 

 July 2023 YTD July 2022 Prior YTD 

Arrests 56 360 61 268 
Charges 65 425 72 326 
Citations 82 439 69 377 
Reports – Incident / Offense 177 1,117 176 902 
Reports – Crashes 40 257 25 182 
▪ Fatal 0 0 0 0 
▪ Injury 9 58 6 46 
▪ Property Damage Only 31 199 19 136 

Total Reports 217 1,374 201 1,084 
Police Tows / Impounds 16 80 13 89 
Calls for Service (CAD) 1,272 8,001 1,151 6,235 

 

POLICE DISTRICT FUND: 

Final Appropriation $2,469,000.00 

Current Reserve for Encumbrance $100,278.76 

YTD Expenditures $1,440,512.62 

Unencumbered Balance $928,208.62 
 

July 11th – Congratulations to Ryan Roach who was promoted to the rank of 

sergeant.  Sergeant Roach has a broad training background, is assigned as the 

midnight shift supervisor, and will provide guidance and great leadership. 

2023 Butler County Fair – although exceptionally hot this year, it was a success.  

The police department set up their canopy, displayed a cruiser, passed out 

promotional items, and had great conversations with the large number of 

attendees who visited throughout the week. 

Officer Robinson completed Traffic Crash Investigation Level 1.  Robinson is interested in pursuing additional 

advanced traffic crash investigation courses and assuming the role as one of our agency’s traffic crash investigators. 

Sergeant Miller and Sergeant Roach attended the 4-day Police Rifle Carbine Instructor course through the Ohio 

Peace Office Training Commission. 

Officers responded to the 6800-block of Paducah for a male with a gunshot wound.  Two suspects were arrested 

and charged with felonious assault and weapon-related offenses.  Case pending in court. 

There is an increase in sextortion reports where suspects are soliciting nude 

photos over the internet, and then threaten to send those photos to the 

victim’s friends and family unless the victim pays money. 

We continue to encourage everyone to lock their vehicles, secure belongings, 

and reduce their chance of becoming an unnecessary victim of a theft offense. 

Officers responded to the area of Tuley Road and Concord Street for a report 

of shots fired.  A resident reported he heard two shots that were fired from a 

car driving in the area. A shell casing was recovered from the scene and 

officers canvassed the area but were unable to locate any damage and there 

were no other reports. 

 

 

 


